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Railway crossing closure - Hoskyns Road  
 
Part of the rail crossing on Hoskyns Road, adjacent to State Highway 1 at Rolleston, will be 
closed on Friday 10 June from 9am-3pm.   
  
The closure has been requested by KiwiRail to allow them to complete urgent maintenance 
work on the crossing.  
  
During the closure period vehicles will still be able to travel from Rolleston township and 
State Highway 1 towards Izone and Hoskyns Road, but the crossing will be closed to traffic 
coming in the other direction.  Delays are likely for traffic crossing from Rolleston to the 
Rolleston Industrial Zone.  
 
A detour will operate via Jones Road and Weedons Ross Road while the closure is in place.  
  
To manage traffic at the State Highway 1- Weedons Ross Road intersection, manual traffic 
controls using stop and go signals will be in place if necessary.  
 
KiwiRail regrets the inconvenience to the public and thanks motorists for their patience while 
this essential maintenance is carried out.  
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